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The 190th Meeting of the Pillerton Priors Parish Council was held on 

Thursday 10th January 2019 at 7.30pm in Pillerton Priors Village Hall. 

 

All Parishioners were welcome to attend. 

 

Present: Cllr Ian Greenall  

Cllr Dave McWhirter 

Cllr Dominic Sant 

Cllr Chris Wilkinson 

Sue Greenall (Parish Clerk) 

 

Cllr Penny-Anne O’Donnell (SDC) 

 

Residents  11 Residents were in attendance 

 

 

Number Item 

1 Chairman’s  welcome 

Ian Greenall welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

2 Apologies for absence  

An apology was received from Cllr Izzi Seccombe OBE (WCC) 

3 Minutes of the 189th Parish Council Meeting held on 11th October 2018 were 

approved and signed by Ian Greenall. 

4 Matters Arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 

4.1 Walton Lane Culvert  Works have been undertaken by the County Council around the 

bridge area of the culvert. To enable maintenance of the tunnel under the Walton Lane 

the lane is expected to be closed between the 21st January and 1st March. 

5 Treasurer’s Report  Dominic Sant reported on the Parish Council’s finances to 10th 

January. He reported that the estimated balance at 31 March 2019 would be £7,254.09 

depending on the invoice from Stratford District Council for their Parish Plan Survey work. 

6 Police Precept Consultation  The Police and Crime Commissioner had requested our 

thoughts on police precept increases. After discussion a vote was taken with a majority 

agreeing to the proposed £2 per month increase for a band D property. It meeting 

noted that they would appreciate a more visual police presence within Pillerton Priors. 

7 Parish Council Precept 2019-2020  Ian Greenall declared an interest because of the 

Parish Clerks fee in this item. Dominic Sant outlined his thoughts for the financial year 

2019-2020. He mentioned that the Parish Council would incur expenditure for the Parish 

Council election on 2nd May 2019. The amount depended on if the election was contested 

or not. He proposed a precept of £2730 which was still a £75 reduction on the 2018-2019 

figure. The proposal was and seconded. 

8 Planning Application updates on previous applications 

8.1 17/03677/REM Submission of reserved matters (layout, scale, appearance and 

landscaping) pursuant to outline planning permission 15/03631/OUT for 10 dwellings on 

land off A422 Banbury Road for Mr Parry from Deeley Homes. Reserved 

Matters Approved 12/10/18 and building works had commenced. 
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8.2 18/02057/FUL Single storey extension to the front for Mr Clee. The Green Bungalow, 

Banbury Road. Consultations closed 28/09/18 and the revised target date for 

determination was 23/11/18 but this was still pending consideration. 

8.3 18/02089/FUL Erection of a 3-bed detached family dwelling with single garage on Land 

Off, Banbury Road, Pillerton Priors for Westinghouse Investments Ltd. Comments due by 

16/10/18. Concern was expressed about the access and the ability to enter and leave the 

site in a forward gear. The application was withdrawn on 14/11/18 

9 Planning Applications since the last meeting on 11th October 2018 

9.1 18/02855/FUL Rear Kitchen enlargement, bedroom addition and front porch at 

Springbank, Walton Lane for Mrs McMaster. This application was granted on 14/12/18. 

9.2 18/02975/FUL Proposed side extension and externals alteration to dwelling including 

addition of render and replacement windows (resubmission of 17/00513/FUL) Little 

Cadbold, Pillerton Priors for Mr And Mrs Johnson. This application was granted on 

07/12/18 

9.3 18/03192/FUL Domestic curtilage extension and the conversion of an existing barn to 

provide ancillary residential accommodation in association with application 18/01501/FUL 

at Stamford Hall Barn, Walton Lane for Mr Iain Johnson Alect. This application was 

granted on 18/12/18 

9.4 18/03046/FUL Single storey side extension with minor internal and external alterations 

at Sunset, Kineton Road for Mr Cotgrove. Permission with conditions granted 10/01/19 

10 Community Speedwatch  Ian Greenall reported that the Pillerton group had held two 

sessions during October but were beaten by the weather in December. Although quieter 

than in August we still recorded 41 motorists over 36mph during the two hours. The 

group are always looking for more people to join the team. You do not need to actually 

use the speed gun as help reading number plates and completing the sheets is valuable. 

To comply with the Police insurance all volunteers need to be vetted and trained. 

11 Pillerton Priors Parish Plan  Dave McWhirter reported on the draft report received 

from the Consultation Unit at SDC in response to the 96 completed questionnaires that 

they had been received. Although the report did not highlight any unexpected concerns 

the group leading the plan would request a meeting with the Policy Team at SDC for 

advice on preparing the draft Parish Plan incorporating the survey results and the 

Housing Needs survey. The group felt that as an action plan it should investigate the 

five main concerns raised in the survey results. These are 

- Planning 

- Traffic and speeding 

- Broadband and mobile phone signal 

- Footpaths 

- Communication 

12 Pillerton Priors Pop-Up Pub  Chris Wilkinson reported that although there had been 

a good response to the December event a decision had been made to hold the Pop-Up 

Pub quarterly rather than monthly. The next pub is on Friday 16th March where all are 

welcome. 
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13 Elections for District and Parish Councillors Thursday 2nd May 2019 
The four year term of office for District and Parish Councillors concludes this year and 
elections will take place in the Village Hall on Thursday 2nd May from 7.00am to 10.00pm 
if the elections are contested. Owing to the amount of prospective nominations 
throughout the district SDC have requested that Parish Clerks act as the contact point for 
prospective parish council nominations. This will also include basic checking of completed 
forms before submitting them to the district council. Nomination packs will be available 
from early March and the Notice of Election will be published on 19/03/19. Nominations 
close at 4pm on 03/04/19 so SDC recommended that nomination papers are received by 
the Parish Clerk before 27/03/19 to pass to SDC to allow them time to make final checks 
on validity. 
If anyone would like more information regarding becoming a Parish Councillor they are 

advised to speak with one of the current members or speak to the Parish Clerk. 

14 Any Other Business 

14.1 Vasa Funding  A request had been received for funding donation to VASA who have 
been providing community transport services for 40 years. The request was for £500 but 
after discussion it was agreed to support the work they undertake with a donation of 
£75. A request would be made for the service use rates for Pillerton Priors so that a 
decision can be made if this funding continues in 2019-2020.  

14.2 Village Litter Pick  Ian Greenall asked if there was support for a litter pick later in the 

year. It was agreed that this would be mentioned at the Annual Parish Meeting and next 

Parish Council meeting with the view to hold the event in May or June. 

14.3 Oompah Band  Dominic Sant informed the meeting of the oompah band evening at 

the Village Hall on 09/02/19 starting at 7.30pm. Tickets are available from Village Hall 

Management Committee members or Pillerton Garage. The cost includes a sausage 

supper and there will be a bar to purchase drinks. 

14.4 Rural Crime  Cllr O’Donnell informed the meeting of the work being undertaken by 

Emily Naismith who is a Rural Crime Advisor at SDC. SDC take Rural Crime seriously and 

the Leader of SDC, Cllr Tony Jefferson, is meeting with Phillip Seccombe, The Police and 

Crime Commissioner for Warwickshire, on how the agencies can work together to 

reduce the amount of rural crime. Discussion took place where it was noted that any 

information that was previously supplied to our local Neighbourhood Watch scheme 

appears to have ceased. However a WhatsApp group named “Keep em peeled” had 

been set up by a resident. For information on how to sign up for this group please 

contact the Parish Clerk by email to pillertonpriors@gmail.com or text to 07513 175168 

15 Date and Time of Next Meeting in Pillerton Priors Village Hall 

Annual Parish Meeting followed by the 191st Annual Parish Council Meeting at 7.00pm 

on Thursday 9th May 2019 

16 The Meeting was closed at 8.25pm and Ian Greenall thanked all for their attendance. 

 

 

Chair: Ian Greenall      Minutes: Sue Greenall 

 

 

Date Signed: 9th May 2019 
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